August 8, 2003

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Chief, Labor RelationsBranch, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Change in Processing Procedures in the Employee Service Center (ESC)


I am in receipt of your Article 5 notice dated July 31, 2003, regarding the subject matter.


Please accept these preliminary proposals:

1.  Emergency Service from the ESC  To assist employees in an emergency, the ESC shall maintain a customer service telephone line staffed by a person qualified to make an initial determination regarding the employee’s need for immediate assistance.  If the person determines that the employee needs immediate service, the employee’s request shall receive priority treatment.  Depending on the nature of the emergency, the employee shall receive as prompt of service as possible but in no event shall service take more than five (5) workdays.  The emergency service telephone line shall be staffed from 8:30am to 5:00pm CST on every workday, to allow for access by employees in every time zone.  

2.  Initial Contact  When an employee submits a service request through the automated system, the ESC shall make an initial contact with the employee within 2 business days.  The initial contact shall include the name of the specialist assigned to the matter, his/her telephone number and electronic mail address, the service request number, and an approximate response date for the request.  “Response date” means the date when the employee will receive an answer to his/her question.  The response date cannot exceed two weeks.


I note that the subject Article 5 notice was sent only to my attention.  Please send copies of the subject notice to the persons identified by me pursuant to Section 5.02(1).  

cc:  Council Mid-Term Negotiations Committee Members

       Council Executive Board and Local Presidents

